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STAFF'S SECOND STATUS REPORT

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) and respectfully states as follows:

1.
On July 14, 2004, the Empire District Electric Company (“Empire” or “Company”) filed with the Commission an Application seeking an Order authorizing Empire’s plan for the management, sale, exchange, transfer or other disposition of the Company’s sulfur dioxide (“SO2”) emission allowances.

2.
On July 23, 2004, the Commission issued an Order directing the Staff to file, by August 4, 2004, a pleading indicating when it would file its Recommendation concerning the Application.  The Staff filed a Motion on August 4, 2004, requesting additional time to make its filing in order to allow time for the Staff to meet with the other parties concerning Empire’s Application.    

3.
The parties met on August 11, 2004, and the Staff on, August 13, 2004, filed a Status Report.  As a result of the meeting, Empire was to develop and submit for the other parties’ review an evaluation and approval process that the Company would use to authorize the sale of SO2 emission allowances.  The Status Report also stated:  “No later than ten days after the Company’s submittal of its proposed SO2 emission allowance program to the Staff, a status report will be filed by the Staff indicating when it intends to file its Recommendation, or possibly addressing the prospects for a Stipulation And Agreement.”  

4.
Empire submitted its proposed SO2 emission allowance management protocol to the Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel (“Public Counsel”) on August 23, 2004, after business hours.  Following a preliminary review, the Staff met with Public Counsel on September 1, 2004 to discuss Empire’s proposal and to make an assessment as to how the instant proceeding is likely to unfold.  The Staff is of the opinion that Empire’s proposal can form the basis for an acceptable SO2 emission allowance management program.  The Staff therefore plans to pursue the matter collaboratively with Empire and Public Counsel and is in the process of identifying the earliest mutually agreeable date for the parties to meet. 

5.
The Staff can now state that it intends to file its Recommendation in this proceeding no later than November 5, 2004, unless the parties file a Stipulation And Agreement on or before that date or unless Empire requests an extension in order to accommodate further negotiations.  

6.  
Public Counsel, currently the only other party to this proceeding, has stated its willingness to meet and discuss this issue, and to continue to provide input.  Public Counsel may file its own recommendation in the event that a settlement is not reached. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Second Status Report concerning the timing of the filing of its Recommendation in this proceeding.
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